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COVID-19 
Vaccine 
As of March 5, 2021, 141 residents are fully vaccinated with the Moderna vaccine and 42 have received 
their first dose. 
A SCF provider is hand carrying 300 dosed of the Moderna vaccine this week. Trident plans to 
vaccinated 142 of their employees at the plant using their providers. 
See attached information regarding vaccines. 
Saint Paul Island Unified Command 
The Saint Paul Island Unified Command met on February 15 and March 1, 2021 to review and provide 
input into the attached St. Paul Island Tour COVID Plan. Additionally, the Unified Command reviewed 
and commented on proposed City Emergency Ordinance 21-92. The structure of the Unified Command 
was reorganized into functional groups (see attached SPIUC Organization Chart). The Planning and 
Policy Group for the Unified Command will meet a couple times in March to review community risk 
indicators and the strategic reentry plan and recommend changes to these documents.  

 

MEETING WITH TDX CEO CHRIS MANDREGAN 
On February 8, 2021 I had a Zoom meeting with TDX CEO Chris Mandregan and TDX CAO Tina Woods.  
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss how the City and TDX could improve communication and 
collaboration. We discussed working together on:  Harbor improvements and expansion; Power plant, 
electrical distribution and wind farm upgrades and further integrations; Road maintenance; Fuel farms 
maintenance. The plan is to set up more regular meeting to discuss these items.  
 

ATAQAN AKUN EXECUTIVE PLANNING COMMITTEE  
On February 25, 2021, the Aleut Community of Saint Paul Island (ACSPI), Central Bering Sea 
Fishermen’s Association (CBSFA), City of Saint Paul (City), and TDX Corporation (TDX) met via Zoom 
to discuss reforming the Ataqan Akun Executive Planning Committee (AAEPC). Amos Philemonoff and 
Patrick Baker were in attendance for ACSPI, Phillip Lestenkof was were in attendance for CBSFA, I was 
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in attendance for the City, and Chris Mandregan was in attendance for TDX. We discussed changed to the 
attached AAEPC MOU and projects that we may want to focus on jointly. The MOU is currently under 
review and we are setting a deadline date of when the MOU could be approved by the board/council of 
each participating entity.  
 

LOBBYING EFFORTS IN JUNEAU 
Attached is Mark Hickey’s third 2021 legislative report.  

 

SAINT PAUL HARBOR IMPROVEMENTS/EXPANSION FEAIBLITY STUDY 
On March 2, 2021 the Harbor Improvements Planning Team held its second meeting to review concepts 
for improvements and expansion of the Saint Paul Harbor. Attached is a draft design that the team 
reviewed. This design is still in the planning stages and should not be considered final at this point 
int time. The next meeting of the team will be on April 2, 2021.  

 

COMMUNITY PARK PLANNING 
On March 4, 2021 I met with Aleut Community of Saint Paul Island staff and Polarconsult staff to review 
a preliminary design of a community park located on the ballfield area (see attached). Many changes were 
made to this preliminary design and will be reviewed a few more times. This design is still in the 
planning stages and should not be considered final at this point int time.  

 
 


